CLAVERLEY IN BLOOM (CIB)
Ad Hoc Meeting - Notes 28th November 2013
Present:  Rod Parr (Chair), Mick Thorrington, Andy Crackle, Jenny Monroe, Peter Barby, Jacqui Cooper
1. Apologies:  
2. Accounts
· Account balance after - £1920.56 (including £968.07 ring fenced for the Aston Land bank shrub planting campaign).
· RP reported that he had received a donation of £50.00 from the village hall. The gesture was much appreciated
3. Matters Arising
Winter Quiz
· RP had confirmed that Keith & Karen Horton had agreed to host the quiz on Wednesday 29th January. The arrangements would be the same as in 2013 including ticket prices.

· The meeting agreed that tickets should be on sale from The Plough and PO only.

Village Hall
· Nick Bromley had donated a box of wallflowers to CIB and these were planted in the village hall flower beds by AC & RP on 26th November
CIB Committee Christmas/New Year Bash

· RP had booked a table for 14 at the Inn @ Shipley at 7.30pm on 10th January
4. Christmas Fundraising Event
· The meeting spent considerable time discussing the viability of the planned performance of Slick Chicks and the Rhythm Roosters on 7th December. 
· Despite the best efforts of committee members it appeared that only 25 people had actually confirmed attendance at the event. This was still 50 short of the number to ensure break even (ie taking into account the cost of the band, venue hire, beer and food etc.)
· Although ticket sales for Claverley events have always gathered momentum closer to the date it seemed unlikely on this occasion that sufficient numbers would be sold to ensure viability. The meeting considered the possibility of reviewing the situation again on Monday 2nd December but felt that cancellation at this late stage may expose CIB to the risk of greater financial losses. (e.g. irreversible commitment to food & drink)   

· The meeting therefore agreed with great regret that the event should be cancelled and tickets withdrawn from sale.
· On a more positive note the meeting felt that CIB should work towards another fund raising event featuring the “Slick Chicks” sometime during late spring or summer next year.
Action: 
JM – Contact band to inform about cancellation and discuss cancellation fee

JC – Collect unsold tickets from PO & Rudge Heath Stores and arrange refunds as necessary iro tickets already 

         purchased


RP – Contact Keith Horton re cancellation of beer order


JC – Provide details of wine already bought for the event to enable members to purchase 

5. Newsletter

January entry 
· December fundraising event – explanation of cancellation/postponement
· Winter Quiz Night

· Aston Lane shrub planting

· Clover Heath planting trough project 
· New Year message


Action:
RP – compile entry
6. AOB
· The meeting marked Jenny Monroe’s final attendance as a committee member prior to her move away from the village in December. RP thanked her for her excellent contribution to CIB and everyone wished her well for the future
7. Date of Next Meeting
· Tuesday 7th January 7.30pm at Kings Arms
